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Washington, BC 20590

CERTIFIED MAIL MAY 2 32019

RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Mr. Brian Latouf, Director NEF-101am
Field Product Investigations and Evaluations _ RQ19-001
30001 Van.Dyke, Mail Code: 480-210-2V

Warren, Michigan 48090

Dear Mr. Latouf:

This letter is to inform you that the Office of Defects Investigation (ODI) of the National
Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) has opened a Recall Query (RQ19-001) to
investigate allegations of loss of power steering assist while driving in certain model year 2015
Chevrolet Colorado and 2015 GMC Canyon vehicles manufactured by General Motors (GM),
and to request certain information.

This office has received fifty (50) Vehicle Owner Questionnaire (VOQ) reports of loss of power
steering assist while driving in certain Colorado and Canyon vehicles. A copy of each of the
reports have been emailed in a secured file for your information..

Unless otherwise stated in the text, the following definitions apply to these information requests:

o Subject vehicles: all 2015 —2016 Colorado and Canyon vehicles manufactured for sale
or lease in the United States, including, but not limited to, the District of Columbia, and
current U.S. territories and possessions.

o Subject Recall: NHTSA Recall 16V-054

e Subject component: Power Steering Rack Assembly

e GM: General Motors, all of their past and present officers and employees, whether
assigned to their principal offices or any of their field or other locations, including all of
their divisions, subsidiaries (whether or not incorporated) and affiliated enterprises and
all of their headquarters, regional, zone and other offices and their employees, and all
agents, contractors, consultants, attorneys and law firms and other persons engaged
directly or indirectly (e.g., employee of a consultant) by or under the control of GM
(including all business units and persons previously referred to), who are or, in or after
insert retroactive date, were involved in any way with any of the following related to the
alleged defect in the subject vehicles:





















Confidential Business Information

All business confidential information must be submitted directly to the Office of Chief
Counsel as described in the following paragraph and should not be sent to this office. In
addition, do not submit any business confidential information in the body of the letter submitted
to this office. Please refer to RQ19-001 in GM’s response to this letter and in any confidentiality
request submitted to the Office of Chief Counsel.

If GM claims that any of the information or documents provided in response to this information
request constitute confidential commercial material within the meaning of 5 U.S.C. § 552(b)(4),
or are protected from disclosure pursuant to 18 U.S.C. § 1905, GM must submit supporting
information together with the materials that are the subject of the confidentiality request, in
accordance with 49 CFR Part 512, as amended, to the Office of Chief Counsel (NCC-111),
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, Room W41-227, 1200 New Jersey Avenue,
S.E., Washington, D.C. 20590. GM is required to submit two copies of the documents
containing allegedly confidential information (except only one copy of blueprints) and one
copy of the documents from which information claimed to be confidential has been deleted.
Please remember that the phrase “ENTIRE PAGE CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS
INFORMATION?” or “CONTAINS CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS INFORMATION” (as
appropriate) must appear at the top of each page containing information claimed to be
confidential, and the information must be clearly identified in accordance with 49 CFR 512.6. If
you submit a request for confidentiality for all or part of your response to this IR, that is in an
electronic format (e g., CD-ROM), your request and associated submission must conform to the
new requirements in NHTSA's Confidential Business Information Rule regarding submissions in
electronic formats. See 49 CFR 512. 6(c) (as amended by 72 Fed. Reg. 59434 (October 19,
2007)).

If you have any questions regarding submission of a request for confidential treatment, contact
Daniel Rabinovitz, Trial Attorney, Office of Chief Counsel at daniel.rabinovitz@dot.gov or
(202) 366-8534.

Due Date

GM'’s response to this letter, in duplicate, together with a copy of any confidentiality request,
must be submitted to this office by July 3,2019. GM’s response must include all non-
confidential attachments and a redacted version of all documents that contain confidential
information. If GM finds that it is unable to provide all of the information requested within the
time allotted, GM must request an extension from me at (202) 366-5226 no later than five
business days before the response due date. If GM is unable to provide all of the information
requested by the original deadline, it must submit a partial response by the original deadline with
whatever information GM then has available, even if an extension has been granted.

Please send email notification to Antonio Moore at Antonio.moore@dot.gov and to
ODI_IRresponse@dot.gov when GM sends its response to this office and indicate whether there
is confidential information as part of GM’s response.








